Brothertown Music Boosters Meeting: 5/9/17

Meeting called to order at 7:05pm by Kristin Bridge

<u>In attendance:</u> Kristin Bridge, Sue Campion,
Debbie Salvaggio, Joe Jurczak, Karen Fox,
Jessica Lotyczewski, Wendy Hadley, Anne Blake & Bonnie Mae Padula

April meeting minutes approved first motion by Sue Campion, second by Kelly Belouin.

<u>Treasurer's report:</u> Debbie Salvaggio reports the following activity on the combined (Moola & checking) account:

Last month's balance: \$33,975.81

+ \$6,161.38 Deposits

-\$5,108.76 cleared/cashed checks

-\$2,950.00 outstanding checks

= Current balance of \$32,078.43.

Cleveland Trip Deposits (included in cleared/cashed checks)

\$3,159.00 Ticket Monster (Cedar Point) \$1,200.00 Hale Transportation \$2,502.00 Holiday Inn \$200.00 Cleveland Indians (box seating)

Bottle Drive totals not yet available

Moola Money report: Sue Campion reports that during the month of May only four students used Moola money. Their accounts have been updated accordingly.

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski: Mrs. Lotyczewski will forward Debbie Salvaggio the charity that is to receive the donation of money generated by the cutting board raffle held at the *9 to 5* musical.

On 5/23/17, the Mixed Choir will travel to Mexico, NY to participate in NYSSMA. Four chaperones are requested to travel with the students. The NYSSMA is very similar to the solo festival where feedback is provided after performances. The students will depart at 11 and return around 3:30. Warm up will begin at 12:45 with the performance scheduled for 1:15. It will be a 45 minute show.

The evening of 5/23/17, Swing Choir will perform at the Masonic Lodge in Waterville. This performance is not open to the public.

The Junior High Spring Concert will be held on Wednesday, May 17th at 7pm in the auditorium.

The Senior High Spring Concert will be held the following Wednesday, May 24th at 7pm, also in the auditorium.

The Syracuse High School Musical Theatre Awards will take place at the Landmark Theatre on Sunday June 4th at 5pm. The WCS production of **9 to 5** is nominated for *Outstanding Stage Crew* and *Outstanding Achievement by a Director*.

News from Mr. Moshetti: Mr. Moshetti prepared and distributed a 2017 Marching Band Agenda. It includes an itinerary for the Memorial Day parade, Sherburne Pageant of Bands and the Dolgeville Violet Festival.

Old Business:

Music Booster Polo Shirts: A&P Master Images, LLC completed the polo shirt order by 5/5/17. Bonnie Padula picked up order containing 19 shirts and rendered payment in the amount of \$520.36. Arrangements have been made to "deliver" shirts to those who ordered during the spring concerts.

Bottle Drive: Saturday 4/29, 9-12pm: Kristin Bridge reports the turnout was good for the Bottle Drive despite the many conflicts such as the Daniel Barden Mudfest, Little League opening day and AAU basketball. Many thanks go to the parents/guardians and students that participated. The Music Boosters would like to extend their gratitude to the Daniel Barden Mudfest as they donated all bottles and cans from their event to the Boosters. Nickelback will have totals for the Boosters in another week.

New Business:

Cleveland Trip & Chaperones - Kristin Bridge confirmed the findings of Amber Bell that the 7:10pm game on 7/27 was cancelled. The pre-season schedule included a 12:10pm and 7:10pm game that day. Due to the elimination, Kristin is revising the schedule with the Marching band performing at the 12:10pm game. Therefore, a new restaurant choice is needed since the only slot they have available for us on 7/27 is 2-4. Kristin will make calls to obtain some new options. It was suggested to move the Rock and Roll Hall of Fame performances & tour to 7/28.

Parades- As noted above, Mr. Moshetti provided 2017 Marching Band agendas.

Spring Flower & Plant sale- Due to the late start to the Spring Flower & Plant sale it was determined to combine what was originally intended as a Mother's Day hanging basket sale with the Memorial Day Flower & Plant sale. Our sincere apologies for any confusion this may have caused. The due date for orders with payment is Monday, May 22nd. Pick up will be from 2:30-5:30 on Thursday, May 25th at the band room entrance.

Open Floor:

Uniform fittings were held May 1st- 3rd from 6-8pm. Judith Kemp Barnes did a wonderful job bringing volunteers together to assist with fittings on each night. Several volunteers also brought uniforms home to hem and spot clean.

Special thanks to those that generously assisted:

Kristin Bridge, Karen Fox, Sue Campion, Joe Jurczak, Mary Freytag,

Melissa & Dan Williams, Kim Schachtler, Shirley Litz,

Kelly Belouin, Richie Bialek, Bonnie & Rocco Padula.

Shoulder cords ordered for the seniors in Marching Band have arrived.

Mrs. Lotyczewski has submitted the building request form for the Ice Cream Social to be held in the cafeteria on Sunday, 6/11/17 from 1-4pm. Two weeks prior to the event, contact must be made with Stewart's to place the donation request for ice cream. Debbie S. will care for. Bonnie will contact The Waterville Times to arrange for advertising. In addition, Bonnie will prepare a flyer to post on the Hub of the Huddle. Kelly B. will submit details of the Ice Cream Social to appear on the village sign located in the park. Kelly B. reports (11) water bottles have been ordered as senior gifts to be presented at the Ice Cream Social. The cost is \$14.95 each plus \$5.00 shipping. A flyer will be sent home with music students to request the donation of themed baskets for raffle at the social.

Next meeting 6/6/17 at 6pm

Meeting adjourned at 8:20pm, 1st motion by Kristin Bridge, 2nd by Joe Jurczak.

Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary